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REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS
 ON THE DRAFT RESOLUTION:  “REPORTING AND WORK PLAN 
OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL” CP/CAAP-3118/11 REV. 3

As Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), I am pleased to submit to the Council the draft resolution entitled "Reporting and Work Plan of the Inspector General,” document CP/CAAP-3118/11 rev. 3, and to describe the review process for this draft resolution.
This draft resolution was presented to the CAAP by the delegation of the United States on August 2.  In the course of that meeting, bearing in mind that the post of Inspector General remains vacant and that it is necessary to strengthen the operations of the Organization, the delegations decided to refer the draft resolution to the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs to study and review it.  The delegations discussed the draft at the meeting of the Working Group of October 13 and agreed on the following: 
· That the Secretary General report to the Permanent Council on the process of selection and appointment of the Inspector General.

· That within 30 days before the start of each fiscal year, the Inspector General present to the CAAP a work plan setting out prospective activities and areas of attention for the following year.
· That the Inspector General appear before the CAAP and present a written quarterly report on the activities of the Office of the Inspector General for the previous three months, including information on any secretariats or offices of the Organization that might have been audited, the reports of the Board of External Auditors and of the Auditors of the Organization, as well as steps taken on the basis of those reports.
· That the Office of the Inspector General conduct a review and inform the CAAP, no later than January 1, 2012, if the amendments to Articles 78 and 80 of the General Standards approved by resolution CP/RES. 919 (1597/07) have been effective.
· That the Office of the Inspector General draw up a timetable for conducting an administrative audit of the secretariats and offices of the Organization.
· That the CAAP accord priority to the Office of the Inspector General in the Organization’s next budget cycle for appointing an adequate number of professional and administrative personnel to perform the Office’s functions.
· That the resolution be reviewed within two years at the latest.
As the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs reported, this draft resolution signals to our capitals a process of greater transparency and responsibility in the Organization.  At the meeting of November 21, 2011, the delegations stressed that this draft is a starting point for the whole process of overhauling the Office of the Inspector General. Accordingly, the CAAP decided to submit this draft resolution (document CP/CAAP-3118/11 rev. 3) to the Permanent Council for consideration and approval.
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